Bronte Precinct Minutes

 

Bronte Precinct Minutes Monday 16th. February 2009
Venue: Bronte Public School
Meeting opened at 7.10 pm
Councillors in attendance: Prue Cancian, Sally Betts & Tony Kay
Council Representative: Mary Shiner Community Consultation Co-ordinator
Convenor and minutes: Alma Douglas
Apologies: Carlu Carter, Jean Dyer
Acceptance of Minutes: No minutes available from November 2008 meeting

 
Agenda:
1.       Tamarama beach concept plans for new kiosk &services building.
2.     Waverley park concept plans for Pavilion and amenities block.
3.     Brushwood fences are they safe?
4.     Waverley’s 150 Birthday
5.     Councillors Question and information.
1 Tamarama park, concept plans
Some concerns expressed re. the concept plans 
1.       the kiosk being moved from north to south side of park this will result in more traffic movements e.g. delivery of goods to the kiosk will mean more traffic movements across the park and also  result in compacting the grass surface
2.     bush care group still not allocated a suitable space in the new building. The bush care group provide a great service to Tamarama Park and should be given adequate storage space.
3.     new building to be erected for the storage of rubber duckies. It was suggested that the surf club is not utilised enough for storage, so this would be an ideal space for the duckies. They would only have to be carried down to the beach in the morning and back to the club at the close of day, not a very onerous task. It was also expressed most strongly that if the kiosk is moved then that space should remain empty.
4.     Vehicular access to the park is not regulated, this leads to continual parking by some vehicles in the park, and it happens over a regular basis and perhaps more attention should be given to this practice by the rangers. A smart card could be issued to official persons for entrance to the park.
Motion presented to Council:
Bronte Precinct requests that the proposed kiosk building as shown on the concept plans be constructed on the site of the existing kiosk(i.e. North side) and as close as possible with ,minimum increase in footprint, to the existing building. The need for more storage space be investigated under the existing vehicle ramp.
Bronte Precinct wishes to thank councillors and council staff for their co-operation in discussing the above matters.
2 :Waverley park concept plans for pavilion and amenities block
This plan will deliver to Waverley residents a very much improved pavilion and amenities area; it will provide space for indoor playing areas and recreation
This does not mean that all attendees are happy to see such a large expenditure on this area. A D/a has yet to be lodged and more discussion will take place on this matter in the future.
3:Brushwood fences, are they safe?
Enquiries have been made in regard to the use of this type of fencing in our area. The following information has been received in regard to this matter:
“There are areas of concern about the use of brushwood fencing in bushfire prone areas; they offer no form of fire resistance at all and are a major risk to life and property. They are readily ignited by embers and low level flame contact. They pose a major risk to adjacent structures as they produce significant ember, radiation and flame attack on surrounding. There is no formal rating of this fencing type as they are all considered to be a major risk and should be avoided. To my knowledge no one has managed to treat a brushwood fence with weather resistant fire retardants either. Extensive wetting of the fence before during and after a fire event seems to be the only effective short term treatment.
Residence should be strongly encouraged to replace these fences with lower of non combustible alternatives or remove the fence all together.”
For further reading on fencing in bushfire prone areas see links below:
 
http://www.bushfirecrc.com/research/d11/publicdocuments.html
  
4:Waverley Municipality 150 th Birthday
Plans were discussed for our Birthday this year; all information can be obtained on Council website.
5:Councillor’s questions and information:
Cr. Cancian urged that all residents become aware of State Governments new planning laws and what it will mean for our area.
 
The meeting drew to a close at 9pm with thanks to all for attending.
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